Quakers

The Religious Society of Friends - Te Hāhi Tūhauwiri Aotearoa/New Zealand

Dr Mustafa Farouk
The Federation of Islamic Associations of New Zealand
7-11 Queens Drive
Kilbirnie, Wellington 6022
PO Box 14155
Wellington 6241
New Zealand

16 March 2019

Dear Dr Farouk

I write on behalf of Quakers in Aotearoa New Zealand to express our heartfelt sympathy to all members of the Islamic faith at this time of tragic death and injury inflicted on worshippers in the two mosques in Christchurch.

Violence in all its forms is abhorrent to us and we are dismayed that such a level of violence has been perpetrated on Muslim members of our community. We treasure the many faiths that make up the mosaic of our community and when people of one faith suffer, we all suffer. We stand in solidarity with you in denouncing such acts of violence and commit to doing all we can to foster compassion, kindness and peace.

Our prayerful thoughts of support and friendship are with you at this very difficult time.

Yours in Peace and Friendship

Lesley Young

Yearly Meeting Clerk

Lesley Young